MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

DOVER HEIGHTS PRECINCT

Monday 15th February 2010
at Waverley Council Chambers
Meeting Commenced at 7:40pm

Apologies:  Jacquie Lewis, Cr Coburn
Attendance: Mayor Cr Betts, Cr Guttman-Jones , General Manager, Tony Reed and as per attendance sheet
John Lewis: Meeting Chairman 

Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:40pm.
GM – Depot at Hugh Bamford – Explanation of Process
Mayoral Minute = last Tuesday Council meeting – Proposal dropped - unanimously
Went through issues behind setting up Depot – see last minutes.
Tony went through the steps followed and the huge organised response – 745 – all responded to. Very many issues were raised (70% form letters) – many issues discussed went way the proposals – there was a very lage amount of misinformation, but there was a large scale objection, which was listened to and acted on. The Council went to great effort to consult. There was a very well organised campaign, including blogs etc.
There was a perception that “it was a done deal” – confused a proposal with a funded project.
RH: Where will depot be placed now?

TR: Can contract into part of Zetland or buy a nearby factory site. There is no “hurry”.

XX: Why not put under Waverley Park.

TR: Criss-crossed with water mains and electricity line.

XX: Residents had already sat through the rebuilding of the STP

Cr Betts: The impact on residents was the deciding issue.

TR: The real issue is the productivity loss.

Cr Betts: And to get with as little cost as possible.

RN: What other sites were looked at?

TR: Clementson Park (Educ. Dept land) – traffic issues


Victoria park (at Queens)

RN: All sites at BJ have serious traffic issues.

TR: Council Resolution asks to prepare a depot strategy – possibly with neighbouring councils.

RN: A lot of advantages for under Bondi Park – water conservation wise and low impact wise. Entry could be achieved near back of pavilion – include extra Bondi beach parking as part of project. Water issues were sorted out with building of Swiss Grand hotel. Excavating in sand. No truck movements – virgin sand can be conveyored and placed on beach. Excavation is vibration less, noise mute – building process is minimal in affect residents. 

TR: Will certainly be considered.

Cr Betts: Propose this at the Bondi/Beach precinct meetings.

Dov Fraser: If we can save money, could we use money on Beach improvements.

NYE De-brief: Bobbi Mayne

Discussed SSI – Safe Summer Initiative – see appendix. Bobbi moved through document – enlarging on points.

Incidental discussion on multi-language information – SSI and other Safety for visitors – from NYE to beach goers to even rock fishermen. 

SSI material IS reaching the targeted markets, including residents. Will try to better engage the day-tripper market – end of Sept – teenagers etc.

NYE – Dudley Page – residents were very happy as were the Police. On spot bus ticket sales were successful. Some residents complained about marquees spoiling their views – have been there for last 4 years. There was a little “gridlock” after, near North Bondi.
RH: Caffyn Park very well – toilets picked up within 48 hours. Bank of lights were turned off at 9:00clock – but not at midnight! Please remember for next years. 10/10. Families predominated.
BM: Dudley Page kept out of Sydney-Wide publicity.

JL: was there turnover after 9:00pm – very little turnover – large proportion of kids.

BM: Sydney Water attended de-brief – will review – concerned with concentrations rather than total number. The “dirt-turf” level could be lowered. We would like more than 2,500. Bondi events subsidise DP, and the education and advertising – overall cost-neutral.

RH/RN: Grid/Column structure – Could Council could arrange for independent engineer to look at reservoir plans –to look at loadings etc.
BM: Sydney Water are reviewing loading issues.

JL: The child/adult statistics and crowd spread would be interesting for them
BM: Pricing was created to promote family attendance. Increased advanced sales this year – indication of repeat attendance.
Boat and Camper Parking on Military Road at North Bondi.

BM: Camper Vans: Parking is allowed but as soon as they “step out and set up” outside vans, they can be prosecuted. Allowed to sleep in vehicle. Will look at ways to discourage them
Minutes from last meeting 16th November 2009

Most issues cover already in Agenda.
Cr Betts: Model of Solar System – Bondi Beach too cluttered. Offered other sites. No further.
RH: Park equipment very well used – no obvious night usage. Wants a park bench near equipment ((requested before).

JL: People donate park benches with plaques. Done in Rodney Reserve.

Minutes : MGJ, JL Accepted
Infrastructure Report - Dov Fraser

(see attached)

Boat parking – Portland St 

RH: Some boats have moved from the signed section to the other end. – Traffic issues at that end of Portland St. If “arbitrary” 1 hour parking introduced – should be in all of street.

Rodney Reserve Clean Up.
Cr Betts: Clean Up Australia day – registered. Lots of waste materials in Kesser Torah school. Traffic issues are fixed.

Upgrading Blake/Military with planters or paving etc on concrete areas – on bottom of agenda currently Would need to supplant other areas. It is a very ugly concrete area.

Cr Betts: suggested that it easier to find funds, if it is in the form of adding to.

RN: May reduce visibility from road. Take this into account.

XX: what are the yellow road grids for – start of 40KPH area.

ML: VG large increase in DH – will rates increase?.

JL:$50/year too much.

Cr Betts: $50/year for beach parking is very cheap.

XX: “Permanent” Council van in Murriverie Rd.

Cr Betts: Traffic issue. Sydney Buses want “No Stopping” on both sides of Kippara Rd am and pm – most of road.

Council vote to reject Sydney Buses plan to restrict parking during peak hours in Kippara Road.
Proposed Heather Weltman, Seconded by Dov Fraser. Carried unanimously.

Meeting was totally opposed to this proposal.

DAs

Cnr Military/Blake want to extend hours to 11:00pm. Council officers did not think it appropriate, but Mayor wants further local consultation – compromise to 9:00PM. Lights out by 9:30pm.
JL: Used to be liquor shop with long hours. Inside area could have different hours to outside.
Meeting as in favour of above suggestion.

RN: Wanted footpath seating on Blake St. Council would have to dig up verge and other issues.

General Business:
RN: Hugh Bamford issue was taken into various electronic media. Opposition parties used misinformation against Hunter councillors who continued to look after the interest of all of the Hunter residents. 

RH: Portland St re-surfacing was done well. Large Dumper bin trucks are damaging road – gouging roadway. – but not outside actual building site.
DF: Document with photos and complain. Call ranger.
Meeting closed at 10:05PM
Remaining 2010 Dates
10/5/2010

9/8/2010

8/11/2010

Appendix:

Dover Heights Precinct – Infrastructure Committee Report – Feb 15, 2010
Reported by Dov Frazer 
 
Requested new benches and bins at Dudley Page Reserve.  New slabs and benches were recently installed and new bins are on order and soon to be installed
 
Requested collapsed Stormwater drain at end of Weonga be replaced and it was done
 
Reported to parking dept. the  large trucks over 4500 GSM being parked nightly on Blake Street between Portland and Military Road.  Also reported trucks over 4500 GSM parked nightly on Military Road near Golf Course.  Was assured that these areas are patrolled at night regularly by rangers.  However the large trucks continue to be parked in both areas most nights.
 
1)    Reviewed the now old report that in the repaving of Portland Street they missed repaving the sections where boats were parked and just repaved around them.  Have requested for many months that the boats be moved and that the road be repaved completely and not partially.  
 
2)    Reviewed Boat parking issue on Portland Street.  All agreed that that step 1 had been a failure and all attendees were enthused to move to step 2 of installing NO PARKING  signs as per Geoff’s suggestion both around Dudley Page and above Caffyn Park.  Dov will call Geoff and request that the signs be installed on Portland Street below Dudley Page Reserve & above Caffyn Park.
 
See below from Geoff Garnsey.
 
July 6, 2009
 
Dear Dov:
 
With regard to boat parking, I wish to advise Council at its meeting on 21 April, 2009 resolved as follows in regard to boats being parked in Portland Street: 
 
1. Council install “No Boat Parking” advisory signs on both sides of Portland Street, 
Dover Heights, particularly adjacent to Dudley Page Reserve, for a trial period of three 
months. 
 
2. If, after the trial period, this is seen to be unsuccessful, Council officers survey 
residents in Portland Street and neighbouring streets, and consult with the Dover 
Heights precinct committee, with a proposal for “1P, 10am-12pm, Tue” signs on the 
eastern side of the road and “1P, 10am–12pm, Wed” signs on the western side of the 
road for a trial period of three months. The outcome of this consultation is to be 
considered by the Waverley Traffic Committee. 
 
3. Council write to the RTA, the NSW Minister for Roads, State members for Coogee and 
Vaucluse, outlining our concerns about the negative impacts of boat and trailer parking 
in residential streets, and the need for regulation that would differentiate between the 
parking of boat trailers and other vehicles in the Waverley LGA and other coastal 
municipalities. 
 
4. Council acknowledge the right of local residents to park their boat trailer near their 
home, legally and safely. 
 
I have been advised the "No Boat Parking" signs were installed today in Portland Street and the street will be inspected from time to time for compliance. 
 
The matter of boat parking on Military Road near Hugh Bamford Reserve was considered to be a lesser problem area and not listed for signage at this stage. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Geoff Garnsey
Manager Transport and Development 
 
3) Requested that various street signs that are barely readable in Dover Heights be replaced.  Submitted a new list of street signs in Dover Heights to be replaced.  Happily noted that many street signs had been replaced in the last several months and that progress has happened. 
 4) Requested that the old bins in Rodney Reserve be replaced.  Was informed that the bin and bench budget is very limited but that these would be put on the list.  Dov spoke to Steve Challis, Parks Operations Supervisor who promised that these bins would be replaced in the next fiscal year which starts in July, 2010.
5) Dov noted that the footpath on the South end of Dudley Page Reserve had been fixed but that one of the new bins that had been installed next to the playground had been toppled and then removed and needed to be reinstalled.
6) Dov reported on his newly formed Rodney Reserve Clean Up committee and how they had recently removed 3 large garbage bags of trash that had accumulated along the barriers at the East end of the reserve.
7) Dov received support from the precinct for the upgrading of the Dover Heights commercial corner at Blake Street and Military Road.  Sally Betts suggested that Dov speak to the business owners to see if they would contribute and Ron Nothman offered his help and expertise in drafting a basic design to upgrade the footpaths and plants at this corner.  Dov will work with Ron and speak to the business owners and report back more at the next meeting.
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